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Dear M[ ¢ _ )

I am writing in response to your letter of 2™ October 2018, in relation to the inquest, which
touched the death of Michael Christopher Hopkins. In your letter, you requested a response
in relation to the ‘Regulation Report-Action to Prevent Future Deaths’. ‘

The Foundation Trust has been working hard to ensure that all eligible patients receive an
assessment of their risk of developing blood clots, and can demonstrate consistent
compliance with the relevant key performance indicators. Since the Regulation Report was
received, we have reviewed the information provided to all patients {not just those who have
experienced a trauma), following that assessment of risk, and as a result, the Trust has
developed a revised leaflet that all patients will receive. | have attached an example of the
leaflet to this letter, and confirm this leaflet will be introduced from the 1%t December 2018.

Our Quality Committee has asked for further assurance at a future meeting in relation to the
consistency with which the leaflet is used (for instance the verbal advice which is given),
and also its impact on the patients who receive it.

We are, as a Foundation Trust, committed to learning from incidents where there were
modifiable or preventable factors, and | believe that the summary of our response
demonstrates this commitment.

Yours sincerely

Clive Kay
Chief Executive

Professor Clive Kay Professor Bill McCarthy
Chief Executive Chairman





